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COMMISSION APPROVES PYRENEES APPLICATION FOR HIGHER CAP

Pyrenees Shire Council in the state’s central west has been given approval to raise rates an
extra 1.5 per cent above the state’s rate cap for the next two years.

The Essential Services Commission has approved the council’s application to raise rates
above the 2 per cent cap in 2017-18 and in 2018-19.

The approved increase will allow an extra $356,000 to be collected by Pyrenees over the
next two years for renewing gravel roads.

Under the Fair Go Rates system, councils can apply to the Commission for a higher cap if
they can demonstrate a long term funding need.

In determining the council’s application, the Commission was satisfied higher caps were
appropriate for 2017-18 and 2018-19 because Pyrenees’s overall finances are constrained
and they had demonstrated a need to renew assets.

The Commission indicated a more comprehensive and strategic approach to community
engagement, service reviews and asset management would be needed for future
applications.

Details of the Commission’s decision and the council application are available on the
Commission’s web site: www.esc.vic.gov.au/local-government

For further information call: Michelle Bryne, Strategic Communication Manager,
9032 1324 or 0437 677 385



